Our scheduled Greeter was not present. Not a problem – turnout was so light that we just greeted each other. M ARY ANN MADY offered the invocation in place of the absent invocator while MICHELLE STOKES led the pledge. There were no guests or visitors, almost makes one wish for September to hurry!

Sunshine Report: NORMA WEBER will miss another meeting or two while recovering from oral surgery. WALLY ASHNAULT also had surgery – for melanoma on his back and CRAIG SMITH continues to stump the doctors with a painful affliction of the feet.

CHRISTIAN PAPPAS requested that we not sing Happy Birthday to him again even though this was the very day of that happy occasion. STEVE KETCH passed the potty for those who didn't bring food items for the Penfield Food Shelf.

Presidential Proclamations: PRESIDENT CHARLIE BELLOMO announced that a discussion at the PRC Board meeting involved consideration of **donating a flagpole** to the Town for LaSalle Park. Discussions with the Town are ongoing. Also noted was the upcoming **Water for Sudan Picnic** on August 28 to be held at the Melennium Lodge at Greece Canal Park from 12:30 until 4:00 pm. A phone call on Skype to SALVA DUT in South Sudan will be a feature of the day along with the chance to meet Linda Sue Park, author of, "Long Walk to Water". There will also be a John Turner Memorial Trail Walk. More details to come from Charlie.

Charlie already has two other players to join him for the annual **District Golf Outing** at Lima Golf Club on Friday, September 9. There will be a 1:00 p.m. shotgun start and dinner following as well as raffle prizes and drawing for a Paul Harris Fellowship among those clubs fielding four or more players. \$75 if paid by 9/1, otherwise \$80. Let Charlie know if interested.

The PRC Board has decided to designate **all proceeds of the next Euchre Tournament**, slated for Sunday October 23, 2011, be donated **to Camp Haccamo** rather than to go with the other idea of asking for a \$100 donation from each member in support of the Hike for Haccamo. Pres. Charlie will advise of sign up details for those wishing to join the Hike. DON MILTON is committed to walk and welcomes sponsors. Even earlier than the Euchre Tourney is our club's commitment to **"R Community Bikes"**. Jointly with the Penfield Recreation Center, we will help to collect used bikes, bike parts which will then be refurbished by a dedicated group of volunteers and sold/donated. LINDA KOHL is the lead member for this effort which will take place on Saturday, October 1, from 10:00 AM – 2:00 PM.

Member Announcements: BILL PETHICK reminded us that there is a small cube placed at the sign-in table for members to deposit loose change (more if you like) for the Polio Plus campaign. MARY ANN MADY would welcome any donations for a box(es) she is putting together for the end of August to **provide needy school kids with essential items**: pens, pencils, compasses etc. and even tooth brushes, tooth paste and socks. Teachers will handle the distribution. Needed by August 31st.

Happy dollar\$: George Gray \$2; Mary Ann Mady \$3 for 3 days in Canada; Jack Wetzel \$4 for winning a 50/50 at golf tourney; Steve Ketch \$5 for a new to him BMW; Linda Kohl \$1 for not attending another club's meeting; Christian Pappas \$5 for not having to hear "Happy Birthday"

again; Charlie Bellomo \$5 for getting soaking wet at Camp Haccamo on 8/9/11 and for a great call from son John in N.Z.

Pres. Charlie promptly recouped his \$5 donation to Happy Dollars by winning the 50/50 for a whopping \$5. Hope springs for all of us for next time as he failed to draw the joker.

Program: JACK BEST conducted a brain storming session on the results of a survey done by members who attended other Club's meetings during the week prior to this meeting. Members commented on what the liked and did not like about what they observed. Based on these comments a short list of "Implications for PRC" was compiled, things we should continue to do well and ideas we might adopt:

- Structure Happy Dollar donations such that NELS doesn't have to flit from table to table but takes all donations at a given table at the same time.
- Always welcome and recognize visitors and guests. (One or more clubs visited did not do well at this)
- Any time our members visit another club, they should report to the membership on their experience/observations.

Note: **Clubs visited** were: Fairport, Spencerport, Clifton Springs, Brighton, Rush Henrietta, Irondequoit and Honeoye Falls-Mendon.

Pres. Charlie promptly recouped his \$5 donation to Happy Dollars by winning the 50/50 for a whopping \$5. Hope springs for all of us for next time as he failed to draw the joker.

NEXT WEEK'S MEETING (August 23)" NOT AT SHADOW LAKE but at Camp Haccamo at Sunshine Camp at 12:15 p.m. Lunch will be provided there. To give them an idea of numbers, please email Charlie to let him know if you will attend. Directions: Route 390 S to Exit 11, south on Rt 15 about 3 miles, turn left at Honeoye Falls/5 Points Road by the "to Sunshine Campus" sign, turn right on Five Points Road to 809 Five Points Road, Rotary Sunshine Campus. (Mapquest says: 22 miles from Penfield, estimated 30 minutes.)

Volunteer list for August 23 at Camp Haccamo at Sunshine Camp

G Kausch R Pethick I Sturtz P Pappas JO Cinti

August 30: Regular meeting at Shadow Lake featuring Penfield Central Educators

Volunteer list for August 30:

G Stokes R Patton JO Jack Best I Reynolds P Dressner S Wetzel